TENBERG COLLEGE SPRINGFIELD, OHIO April 28th, 1938 DEPT. OF HEALTH AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION JOHN B. VANWHY, DIRECTOR AND INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS Dr. Forrest C. Allen, Director of Physical Education, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kans. Dear Phog: May I take this opportunity to thank you for so graciously appearing on the program of the Men's Athletic Section at the National Physical Education Convention in Atlanta? I have received several compliments with reference to your talk, which I believe are indicative of the way in which you were received. Of course, anyone with a national reputation such as you, would be received by any group at any time. If you are in this vicinity, do not fail to stop in and see me. I can't provide another Georgia Tech-South Carolina baseball game, but I do think that we could find something interesting to do. Very sincerely yours, John B. Van Why, Director of Health and Physical Education